

Finisklin Business Park Sligo, Ireland, F91 RHH9

T: +353 (0)71-91 61416 F: +353 (0)71-91 61080

E: info@jodireland.com
W: www.jodireland.com

22nd June 2020

Emailed to: Gina Kelly (gkelly@cru.ie), Gary McCullough (Gary.Mccullough@uregni.gov.uk)

Re: Consultation Paper on the Implementation of Regulation 2019/943 in relation to Dispatch and Redispatch

Dear Gina and Gary,

Jennings O'Donovan & Partners Limited welcomes the opportunity to engage with the SEM Committee and respond to the consultation paper on the 'Implementation of Regulation 2019/943 in relation to Dispatch and Redispatch'.

Jennings O'Donovan & Partners Limited is one of the longest established and most reputable multidisciplinary engineering consultancies in the north-west of Ireland. We provide engineering design and project management services for renewable projects from the planning stage right through to completion of construction and commissioning.

Jennings O'Donovan & Partners Limited have been an established presence in the Renewable Energy Wind Farm Sector since 1998. To date, the company has a portfolio of projects extending to over 2,000MW of power in Ireland and Northern Ireland and is a recognised market leader in the whole area of Wind Energy development. This portfolio will equate, when completed, to an investment of €3 billion in the Wind Energy Sector.

Jennings O'Donovan & Partners Limited fully supports the Irish Wind Energy Association (IWEA) and Northern Ireland Renewable Industries Group (NIRIG) response to the consultation and would like to highlight the correct implementation of these Articles will play a large role in the timely delivery of 70% renewable electricity in Ireland and in meeting Northern Ireland's future renewable energy targets.

We support the positions taken by IWEA and NIRIG and wish to reiterate that the points raised in their consultation response are extremely important to ensure reduced investment risk in Ireland and Northern Ireland and will lead to the most cost-effective method of meeting 2030 renewable energy targets.







In conclusion, we would like to thank the SEM Committee for the opportunity to engage on this matter and look forward to continuing our work with you in future.

Yours sincerely,

David Kiely, Director

Jennings O'Donovan & Partners Limited

Sand Kiely